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MEMORANDUM

To: Mayor and City Council

From: Mike Carlson, Deputy Chief of Police

Date: July 11, 2022

Subject: Authorize the Purchase of Glock 17 9mm Caliber Firearms to Replace 
Glock 21 .45 Caliber Firearms as Primary Duty Weapon

ACTION

Authorize the police department to replace their primary weapon, a Glock 21 .45 
caliber firearm, with a Glock 17 9mm caliber firearm with a red dot reflex sighting 
system.

BACKGROUND/SUMMARY

In 2009, the police department purchased the Glock 21 .45 caliber firearm as our 
primary duty weapon. Although this weapon has served the department's needs for 
many years, it is time to replace it due to wear and tear. 

Our firearms team investigated replacing the Glock 21 with an updated .45 caliber 
Glock or switching to a .9mm from Glock. In the spring of 2022, the Dunwoody Police 
Department firearms team began a testing and evaluation process with the Gen 5 
Glock 17 Modular Optics System (MOS) paired with the Aimpoint Acro P-2 Red Dot 
Reflex Sight.  

The Glock 17 was selected due to its caliber (9mm) and long-standing reliability as 
a law enforcement-issued handgun. Furthermore, the Glock 17 provides a more 
slender grip than the current Glock 21 and reduced recoil compared to the .45 ACP. 
In addition, the Glock 17 has a higher ammunition capacity (an additional 12 rounds 
per officer) and is designed to be outfitted with a Mini Red Dot Sighting System 
(MRDS). Lastly, the 9mm ammunition is less costly.

The Aimpoint Acro P-2 is a closed emitter sighting system that provides officers a 
single-point sight reference compared to the traditional two-point sighting system 
requiring front and rear sight alignment. With proper training, this sighting system 
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allows officers to be faster and more accurate on target from many distances. In 
addition, the closed emitter creates a rugged and more durable sighting system that 
outperforms its competitors in the market. The device has a battery life of 5 years 
(always on) and has been tested by our agency in extreme elements.  

During our most recent firearms session, we selected high-level, mid-level, and 
problem shooters to train with this platform for eight (8) hours. With minimal training, 
many of these shooters improved their qualification scores, and their precision 
improved with faster follow-up shots on target.  

The shooter's grip, recoil management, and magazine capacity are beneficial to our 
officers. Additionally, the Aimpoint Red Dot Reflex Sight was proven to increase our 
officers' accuracy, precision, and speed when using the weapon.

RECOMMENDATION

Staff recommends the City Council approve the purchase of 63 Gen 5 Glock 17 
9mm firearm outfitted with the Aimpoint Acro P-2 Red Dot Reflex Sight and all 
ancillary equipment needed to equip each of our officers. The total cost is 
$63,759.07, which already includes a credit of $19,500 for the trade-in of 60 Glock 
21s. This purchase can be funded using personnel savings in the current 2022 
budget.      
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